
051313-Annual-Member-Comments-part 1 
 
First, praise for the members who came out and hung in there no matter what the 
Management/Board tried.  All proposed resolutions were decided along the lines 
suggested by the Reform group [about 4 to 1] 
 
It doesn’t take a weatherman to know which way the wind blows.  
 
The board made this meeting as inconvenient as possible and there was still much 
more than a quorum.  Good questions were asked about the recent appalling treatment 
of employees  No answer was given.   One member asked exactly how much we were 
paying the Wiggins law firm annually as they represent the board and not the members  
No answer was given.  The board’s designated windbag [Don Wolberg] was chased 
from the podium twice by member outrage.  Luis Aguilar, acting as chair, had to get told 
by his masters what to say…almost line by line.   Ms. Latasa, secretary at the coop, 
continued putting on airs, sitting on the stage between the lawyers.   Her attempted 
machinations, both at the meeting and in the co-op offices would be worrisome if they 
were not such abysmal failures.   Mr. Cordova gave his treasurers report but twisted 
and stumbled over the big numbers involved.      
 
When it came time to get down to real new business the cowering board and 
management tried to say there was no quorum and the meeting was over.  Their 
minions counted armbands and it was announced that there was a quorum.   Then they 
changed their minds and tried to shut in down again.   So this annual meeting will be 
continued on JUNE 12th, 2013   Plan to attend.  Best Free Show in town. 
  
 
 


